Minutes of Wish Park Surgery PPG meeting held 2.00-3.30pm on 12th November 2015 at 191 Portland Road  

1.
Attendance: Edward Clay (Chair), Greg Barnes (Practice Manager),  Patricia Stevin, Madelaine Sailani, Mark McKaig,Eileen Odem, John Kapp,  Mark Drayton (TDC rep) Graham Arlidge (Deputy Chair)

Apologies: Ruth Lewis, Richard Spong, Sylvia New, Chris Rednap.

Group Membership: currently 39 members of whom 7 receive paper copies; Action: need to ensure 2 members of committee have the latest distribution list in future


2.
Minutes of meeting on 16th September 2015 accepted. Action: GB to post on practice website. 


3. 
Practice Information (from Greg Barnes)

a. Patient numbers have increased to 6853, an increase of 1000, primarily because of the closure of Goodwood Court and the new premises; approx 15% increase.

b. New premises are operating well apart from heating issues

c. Environment described as a little sterile at present but the practice is seeking to rectify this through use of artwork throughout the building. Any offers please refer to GB.

d. Planned increase of staff with 3 additional appointments and a trialling of a locum secretary / healthcare checks / provide cover for absent staff

e. Some problems with telephone access, so additional staff to work on this shortly.

f. More doctor locum time to be brought to meet increased demand.

g. Survey 22 of 25 of patients surveyed so far would recommend the surgery:

· Successful access to wheelchairs now welcomed by patients;

· Good layout, clean, well organised, friendly, great Gps, good toilets;

· Sterile and boring environment;

· Increase in numbers of patients walking to the surgery.
   h. Kamsons pharmacy are open from early December, but the envisaged new dental practice on ground floor will be delayed.

   j. Parking issues. Parking access for the disabled and drop off & pick-up are not available. It was noted that some people park on double yellow lines in a dangerous position rather than use empty doctor spaces. These parking issues to be taken up again after Kampsons move [Chair suggestion]. Themes would be drop off & pick up and disabled spaces. A meeting envisaged including a local councillor, the practice, Kamsons, PPG reps to discuss follow-up with Council. Action: chair.

    k.  PPG members raised personal experiences of difficulties re obtaining appointments and seeing a named doctor. GB said that solutions proposed , with the unprecedented demands of last 2-3 weeks following staff shortages,  are to bring in locums on a short term basis, the use of more approved doctor trainees. Workload is also being generated through the need for all paper copies to be scanned into the system. In addition OPTUM have a new contract for arranging hospital referrals and there are teething problems with the changeover from BICS who previously managed the contract. The Chair EC and Mark Drayton commented that the issues raised are a mix of specific GP surgery issues, but also system wide problems.

  m. Annual patient survey to be conducted shortly: suggestion made to adapt this for the surgery after the move and obtain PPG group input. Action: GB

4. Open Morning  for the new premises to be held on Saturday 28th November 10am-12.30pm. 
a. There will be press coverage. Intended as a celebration and not a recruitment day as a first step towards the practice becoming a community hub. A text will be sent to patients. Flyers could go schools, local businesses, shops, Kamsons, The Hive, Church and the mosque  noticeboards.
b. PPG to produce an information leaflet : request for staffing met : Madelaine and Eileen  10am-11am ; John and Mark 11am-12pm ;  Graham 12pm-12.30pm Action: EC will check with Sylvia re a template for the leaflet and update with GA, and MD will liaise for printing.

5.
Strengthening Wish Park PPG.  Mark Drayton from the Trust for Developing Communities (TDC) told the group that the local CCG (Clinical Commissioning Group) funds his rôle with 3 ½ hours per week to April 2016 to support the PPG by making links with city wide groups.He mentioned the YMCA Right Here group as a support for GPs and patients who would offer to audit provision for 16-25 year olds in  the practice. Healthwatch is another agency which can promote good practice.  GB commented that planning was in place for a Sexual Health Clinic in late 2015 or early 2016.

6.
Other Items on Agenda were not discussed owing to time constraints.

7.
Next meeting scheduled for Thursday 14/1/16 at 2pm which will also be the AGM for the group. Meeting closed at 3.25 pm
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